
City Council Meeting - 9/6
City Council Work Session - 9/7
City Council Work Session - 9/13

Design Review Board - 9/15
City Council Special Meeting - 9/19

Planning Commission - 9/22
City Council Meeting - 9/28

FULL SCHEDULE HERE

CANNON BEACH
COMMUNITY BULLETIN

September 2022 For the latest information visit www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us

163 E. Gower Street
PO Box 368

Cannon Beach, OR 97110



503.436.1581



THIS MONTH'S AGENDA

IN THIS ISSUE:

Elementary School Architects
to Share First Schematic
Designs on September 14th

City Welcomes New
Administrative Assistant to
Finance Team

EyeOnWater Outreach & 
Support Events

Community Grant Award
Ceremony Sept 29th
 
News in Brief

 - Committee Openings

- HRAP is Seeking Volunteers

- Wayfinding Wednesday

Code Complaint Form

pg. 1

pg. 3

pg. 5

pg. 6

pg. 7

pg. 9

Elementary School Architects to
Share First Schematic Designs on
September 14th
The community is invited to join in the
conversation surrounding the rejuvenation of the
former Cannon Beach Elementary School on
September 14th.

There, architects will present the first round of
preliminary schematic designs and gather
feedback to guide further design iterations.

“This is something that the community has
looked forward to for a number of years,” says
City Manager Bruce St. Denis. “And we’re finally at
the point that we’re starting to look at designs. It’s
a big moment for Cannon Beach.”

The event takes place in the city hall council
chambers at 6PM, September 14th. It can also be
accessed virtually via Zoom. 

https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/
https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/citycouncil/page/cbe-community-outreach-event-4-city-council-work-session


https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/citycouncil/page/cbe-community-outreach-event-4-city-council-work-session


City Welcomes New Administrative Assistant to
Finance Team
The newest member of city staff, Duncan
Wallace, joined the finance department as an
administrative assistant on August 1st.

As a part of the finance team, Wallace's duties
include assisting with accounts payable, time
keeping, and utility-related customer support.

Cannon Beach residents may recognize
Wallace from his previous job at U.S. Bank.
(After working at the Cannon Beach bank
branch, Wallace spent the last few years in the
bank's Astoria location.

Besides handling money and an attention to
detail, Wallace believes his experience at the
bank has prepared him for working with the
city.

"I feel like, at a foundational level, there are
some similarities in banking and working for a
municipality—at least in the finance
department,” Wallace says.

Like at the bank, Wallace's position will be public-facing, staffing the front desk, handling cash,
working with utility customers and keeping records.

In a month on the job, he's already feeling part of the team.

"I just like how small the departments are," Wallace says. "You can feel the connection
between the departments."

Wallace grew up in Atascadero, California, located centrally in San Luis Obispo County. There,
he developed passions for surfing and the outdoors.

Continued on next page >>



City Welcomes New Administrative Assistant to
Finance Team
<< Continued from previous page

Wallace went to Southridge high school in the Beaverton area before receiving a B.S. in
Business Administration with a focus in Management from Oregon State University.

Wallace and his wife Lindsey welcomed their first child, Duncan Wallace IV, last year.

After years working in Cannon Beach, Wallace says he's excited to return to the community.

"It just felt right to come back," he says. "I kind of fell in love with being part of the community
and helping people at a personal level."



Download the EyeOnWater App



Join us for the

Parks and Community Services
Grant Awards Ceremony

6PM, September 29th @ the
 Chamber of Commerce Community Hall

Through the Community Grant, overseen by the Parks & Community
Services committee, the City of Cannon Beach will award $90,000 to 16

regional nonprofits for support in the coming fiscal year. 



Join us in celebrating the work these groups do and learn more about
the ways they nurture community.



HRAP SEEKS VOLUNTEERS

Help protect the vibrant inter-tidal
ecosystem at Haystack Rock by
volunteering with HRAP.

Learn more at:

haystackrockawareness.com/volunteer

News in Brief

COMMITTEE OPENINGS

The City of Cannon Beach is seeking
applications for the following vacancies:

BUDGET COMMITTEE: TWO (2) vacancies to
fill three-year terms, beginning
immediately. 

The Budget Committee fulfills an
important need for citizen involvement in
the City's budget process. The committee
is involved in preparing the budget, and in
helping to bring the budget to public
awareness before it is adopted by Council
prior to the end of the fiscal year (June 30).

Learn more and apply here. 

WAYFINDING WEDNESDAY

The next Wayfinding Wednesday, an
exercise led by Emergency Manager Rick
Hudson, is  September 7th at 5:30PM.

Citizens are encouraged to walk their
evacuation route to their closest Tsunami
Assembly Area.

For maps and more, visit:
https://www.ci.cannon-
beach.or.us/emergencymgmt/page/tsuna
mi-wayfinding-wednesdays

https://www.haystackrockawareness.com/volunteer
https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/volunteer-committees
https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/volunteer-committees
https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/emergencymgmt/page/tsunami-wayfinding-wednesdays


WANT TO ATTEND A LIVE CITY MEETING VIRTUALLY?

 Click Agenda and Minutes from the City's Website.
 Find your meeting and click View Details.
 Click on the Zoom link.

1.
2.
3.




https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/meetings

https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/meetings


CODE ENFORCEMENT

 Find Services from the menu on the City's Website.
 Click Code Enforcement Complaint under Police Department.
 Complete the form to submit your complaint.

Did you know the City has a Code Enforcement Complaint Form on
their website?
 

1.
2.
3.

https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/police/webform/code-enforcement-complaint-form

COMMUNITY NOTIFICATION LIST SIGNUP

Want to receive emergency or important notifications from the City?  Click the link
below to be added to the Community Notification List.  

https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/emergencymgmt/webform/sign-community-notification-list

CLATSOP ALERTS



Clatsop Emergency Notification & Community Information

BE IN THE KNOW... We can’t alert you if we can’t reach
YOU! 

Community members and visitors can CHOOSE UP TO 3 ways
to receive emergency notifications and community
information from Public Safety, City, Tribal and County Officials
for Clatsop County, Oregon. 

SIGN UP at https://www.co.clatsop.or.us/em/page/clatsopalerts 

Residential and business landline numbers are automatically included in the emergency
contact list and do not require any action.
Address specific numbers such as mobile numbers, mobile texts, e-mail, and fax numbers
are not included in the emergency contact list and require a manual sign-up.

1.

2.

COMMUNITY BULLETIN SIGNUP

Sign up here to get the Community Bulletin delivered to your Inbox

https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/police/webform/code-enforcement-complaint-form
https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/emergencymgmt/webform/sign-community-notification-lists
https://www.co.clatsop.or.us/em/page/clatsopalerts
https://www.ci.cannon-beach.or.us/emergencymgmt/webform/sign-community-notification-lists

